CITY OF WASILLA
WASILLA PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION
RESOLUTION SERIAL NO. 10-01

A RESOLUTION OF THE WASILLA PARKS AND RECREATION COMMISSION
RECOMMENDING THAT THE CITY COUNCIL FURTHER INVESTIGATE THE
PROPOSED PECK STREET RIGHT-OF-WAY DEVELOPMENT ON WASILLA LAKE.

WHEREAS, pursuant to WMC 2.64.010.A, the purpose of the Wasilla Parks and
Recreation Commission is to advise the City on matters pertaining to parks and
recreation facilities; and

WHEREAS, on December 1, 2009, the Matanuska-Susitna Borough approved
MSB AM No. 08-095, transferring $8,000 to the City of Wasilla for completion of lake
access improvements to Wasilla Lake; and

WHEREAS, MSB AM No. 09-095 was amended to take out the proposed Peck
Street right-of-way development to Wasilla Lake; and

WHEREAS, Wasilla Lake currently has adequate access for smalil boats in
nearby areas; and

WHEREAS, traffic on Peck Street is very heavy: and

WHEREAS, the proposed parking area is not large enough for cars to safely tumn
around; and

WHEREAS, a boat launch development will disturb the fish habitat.

NOW, THEREFORE, BE. IT RESOLVED, that the Wasilla Parks and Recreation
Commission strongly recommends that the City Council further investigate the proposed

Peck Street right-of-way development for liability and fish habitat issues.
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ADOPTED by the Wasilla Parks and Recreation Commission on January 13,

Yty St

DAVE TUTTLE, CHAIR
Parks and Recreation Commission

2010.
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